

BOROUGH COUNCIL OF KING'S LYNN & WEST NORFOLK

COUNCIL

**Minutes from the Meeting of the Council held on Thursday, 13th July, 2023
at 4.30 pm in the Assembly Room, Town Hall, Saturday Market Place, King's
Lynn PE30 5DQ**

PRESENT:

Councillors B Anota, B Ayres, T Barclay, M Bartrum, P Beal, A Beales,
S Bearshaw, J Bhondi, R Blunt, F Bone, A Bubb, A Bullen, R Coates,
Mrs J Collingham, R Colwell, C J Crofts, S Dark, M de Whalley, T de Winton,
P Devulapalli, A Dickinson, S Everett, D Heneghan, P Hodson, H Humphrey,
A Jamieson, B Jones, C Joyce, A Kemp, J Kirk, P Kunes, A Lawrence, S Lintern,
B Long, J Lowe, J Moriarty, S Nash, J Osborne, T Parish, J Ratcliffe, C Rose,
J Rust, A Ryves, S Sandell, D Sayers, Mrs V Spikings, S Squire, M Storey,
D Tyler and A Ware

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors P Bland, S Collop,
C Morley, S Ring and M Wilkinson

C:16 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR FOR THE MEETING

[Click here to view the recording of this item on You Tube](#)

In the absence of the Mayor, the Chief Executive invited nominations for the Chair for the meeting.

Councillor Parish nominated Councillor A Bullen as Chair for the meeting. This was seconded by Councillor Jones. On being put to the vote it was

RESOLVED: Councillor Andy Bullen was appointed Chair for the meeting.

C:17 APPOINTMENT OF VICE-CHAIR FOR THE MEETING

[Click here to view the recording of this item on You Tube](#)

Councillor Parish proposed Councillor Francis Bone as Vice-Chair for the meeting. This was seconded by Councillor Jones

On being put to the vote it was

RESOLVED: That Councillor Francis Bone be appointed Vice-Chair for the meeting.

C:18 MINUTES'S SILENCE FOR HONORARY ALDERMAN NICK DAUBNEY

Council held a minute's silence in memory of the Late Honorary Alderman Nick Daubney who had passed away on 29 May 2023.

C:19 **PRAYERS**

Prayers were led by Rev Canon Ling

C:20 **MINUTES**

RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the meetings held on 30 March and 18 May 2023 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

C:21 **DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST**

Councillor Long declared a pecuniary interest for the previous year as a paid Chair of the King's Lynn IDB.

C:22 **MAYOR'S COMMUNICATIONS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS**

The Chair welcomed the new Council to its first meeting.

C:23 **URGENT BUSINESS**

None

C:24 **PETITIONS AND PUBLIC QUESTIONS**

[Click here to view the recording of this item on You Tube](#)

Under standing Order 9, the Chair invited Mr Jamie Symington to pose his question to Council as follows:

"Would the Cabinet member welcome an independent and speedy investigation by this Council of the benefits that would accrue to West Norfolk and beyond from a possible re location of the QEH, in terms of improving our infrastructure and sustainability. This is especially so as other sites available may well offer greatly improved East/West and South transport links and directly benefit a large number of tax payers in West Norfolk."

Councillor Moriarty, Deputy Leader and Cabinet Member for Development and Regeneration responded to the question in his capacity as a Borough Councillor and explained that this Council had no statutory highway responsibilities or function as they lay with the County Council or Department of Transport. It also had no statutory functions relating to building hospitals or any officers involved in such matters. He considered that any investigation would have to take place externally and would require the disclosure of a considerable amount of confidential information which the Borough Council had no power to

compel them to divulge. So, he considered that if an investigation were to take place it should be carried out by a body with the statutory responsibilities or a Parliamentary Committee. He considered that the council would not be able to undertake an investigation as the Council had to get value for money from the resources available. He acknowledged that if an inquiry was called the Borough would respond. He commented that he understood the reasons for putting the question in the speedy delivery of the hospital programme.

By way of supplementary Mr Symington asked: "Would he agree that such an due diligence has been performed to ensure that the public purse is indeed getting best value for money".

Councillor Moriarty did not think the Borough had the right or the resources to investigate the operation of the other bodies. He did not consider it was the Borough Council's role.

C:25 **APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIR OF PLANNING COMMITTEE**

[Click here to view the recording of this item on You Tube](#)

Councillor Joyce proposed Councillor F Bone as Vice-Chair of the Planning Committee. This was seconded by Councillor Parish. This was put to the vote.

RESOLVED: That Councillor F Bone be appointed as Vice-Chair of the Planning Committee for the remainder of the municipal year.

C:26 **COUNCIL MEETING ARRANGEMENTS**

[Click here to view the recording of this item on You Tube](#)

Councillor Moriarty proposed the recommendations contained within the report. This was seconded by Councillor Aota who reserved the right to speak.

Councillor Parish proposed an amendment to recommendation 4 that the Full Council meetings start at 5pm. This was seconded by Councillor Squire who reserved the right to speak. Councillors Moriarty and Aota accepted the amendment, it then became the substantive motion.

Councillor Dark proposed that "in the short term Full Council meetings will continue to start at 4.30pm whilst all Councillors are consulted and a paper is brought forward to a full Council promptly allowing an informed decision on the preferred choice of members going forward."

Councillor Dark spoke on his amendment, he considered the full council should have the opportunity to discuss and debate through

panel meetings. This was seconded by Councillor Blunt who reserved the right to speak.

Councillor Moriarty did not accept the amendment.

Councillor Long considered that the proposal for all members to have input was important as not all Councillors had the flexibility to be able to attend at that time of day.

Councillor Colwell considered it was important not to block people standing as it would interfere with work.

Councillor Beales did not support the amendment as a working member and would vote accordingly.

Councillor Joyce reminded members that the time could change in the future but felt the time should be 5pm as proposed.

Councillor Collingham did not agree with the proposed 5pm start and considered that there should be a wider debate on it.

Councillor Blunt suggested that a survey of members should be carried out.

Councillor Parish suggested going to the vote to permit councillors to have their say.

Councillor Squires commented that she felt 5pm was a compromise for all councillors between the earlier and later start times.

Councillor de Winton suggested that members should consider officers working hours.

Councillor Rust commented that officers should take toil and start later in the day. She said that the proposal put forward was something the new administration supported but the old administration did not.

In summing up, Councillor Moriarty reminded members they were discussing 30 minutes and that the Panels would consider what start times they would prefer. He acknowledged that all members had a vote, as would the Panel meetings. He stated that if the Corporate Performance Panel wished to come up with a recommendation they could do so.

Council voted on the amendment from Councillor Dark. The amendment was lost.

Councillor Moriarty also drew attention to the fact that they had requested the return of pre Council briefings for all councillors before some Council meetings.

Council then voted on the substantive motion to start Council meetings at 5.00pm. The substantive motion was carried.

RESOLVED: 1) The Planning Committee and Licensing Committee meetings remain during the day as per current arrangements.

2) That the Panels determine their meeting start times.

3) That Cabinet continue to determine the start times of their meetings.

4) That Full Council meetings start at 5.00 pm.

5) The arrangements for live streaming and hybrid meeting arrangements continue. Officer presentations and audio quality to be kept under review.

C:27 **RECOMMENDATIONS FROM COUNCIL BODIES**

i **Cabinet: 18 April 2023**

[Click here to view the recording of this item on You Tube](#)

Councillor Parish proposed that CAB159: Southgates Area Masterplan Delivery Plan be deferred to the next meeting of Council on 24 August 2023 to enable further consideration to be given to the matter. This was seconded by Councillor Joyce. On being put to the vote the deferral was agreed.

RESOLVED: That CAB159 be deferred to the 24 August 2023 Council meeting.

ii **Cabinet: 27 June 2023**

[Click here to view the recording of this item on You Tube](#)

Councillor Parish proposed CAB12: Scheme of Delegation, this was seconded by Councillor Moriarty. On being put to the vote this was agreed.

RESOLVED: That recommendation CAB12: Scheme of Delegation from the Cabinet meeting on 27 June 2023 be agreed.

C:28 **APPOINTMENTS TO OUTSIDE BODIES**

[Click here to view the recording of this item on You Tube](#)

Council was invited to give consideration to the appointment of members to outside bodies. Where there was a vote required, Council agreed to carry out the vote via a ballot to be counted after the meeting.

Councillor Parish proposed an amendment to the list to include Councillors Devulapalli and Rose onto the East of Ouse IDB. This was seconded and agreed.

Councillor Dark expressed his disappointment at the timings of the lists being released. A debate ensued on how the lists were prepared and allocated.

Councillor Long suggested that the annual appointments should carry over after each annual council meeting to the next date for them to be considered as was the case at annual council meetings between elections.

RESOLVED: 1) That where votes are required for any of the outside bodies (those Bodies marked in bold below) they be carried out by a ballot sheet issued to Cllrs at the beginning of the meeting. The results to be notified to Councillors and published in the minutes. The results of the ballot are included in the overall list attached to the minutes.

2) That the representatives to serve on the outside bodies and partnerships listed in the Parish level and General categories as shown where no vote was required be approved.

3) That the appointment of representatives nominated by the Panels to serve on outside bodies and partnerships which fall within the Scrutiny and Regulatory categories as shown in point 4.1 of the report and Council nominates members to serve on the scrutiny outside bodies if no nominations were made by the Panels was approved.

4) That representatives to serve on Internal Drainage Boards for a four year period as listed in the attached document be approved.

5) That nominations be invited from appropriate Parish Councils to fill any vacancies on the internal Drainage Boards not taken up by the Borough Council.

6) That the reporting arrangements be noted, as shown in section 3 of the report.

C:29

NOTICES OF MOTION

[Click here to view the recording of this item on You Tube](#)

- 1) Councillor S Dark proposed the following Notice of Motion (8/23), seconded by Councillor Sandell who reserved the right to speak:

This Council whole-heartedly welcomes the significant news that the QEH bid for a much-needed replacement has been successful, with several hundred millions of pounds of central government/NHS funding assigned to it and an expedited build time of 2030. This Council recognises the many, many months of 'hard yards', often behind the scenes, undertaken by the QEH's Leadership, this Council's Leadership at the time and its Officers, our local MPs, individual councillors, partners and members of our community to inform and then convince decision makers based a long way from West Norfolk of the dire need to do this above other national NHS funding pressures and puts on record its deep gratitude to them all. This Council understands that the QEH and its partners will now have to work at pace to deliver such a major build programme in just 7 years within the confines of its grant funding and requests the new administration and Officers do all they can to support them.

Councillor Dark in proposing the motion recognised the work done by all to achieve the new hospital. Councillor Parish supported the Motion and mentioned that he proposed to form a task group to look at and liaise with the hospital post funding.

Councillor Kemp supported the motion and drew attention to the council needing to do all it could for the hospital, and said that she had written to the hospital Chief Executive to ensure the council would support the team to deliver the hospital as soon as possible.

Councillor Colwell drew attention to the lengths the community went to especially Cllr Rust, and thanked all involved whilst stressing the need to keep the pressure on the Government to deliver.

Councillor Rust agreed with the motion and reassured that the new administration had met with the Hospital's Executive team to see if there was anything the Council could do to assist. She explained that the business case had not yet been confirmed and the strategic business case had to be re-written, the council would assist with information on the proposed growth in the area which would be written into the business case.

Councillor de Whalley, in supporting the Motion commented on the lateness of the award for funding for the new build and drew attention to the need to provide external infrastructure to train and retain staff.

Councillor Long spoke in support of the Motion drawing attention to the increase in population in the last 40 years. He gave credit to the staff working under such conditions and welcomed the work which had commenced on the car park.

Councillor Devulapalli proposed an amendment to the motion to delete the word “expedited”, and add “the Trades Union Council” in the 6th line prior to QEH’s Leadership. This was seconded by Councillor Rust.

Councillor Dark did not support the amendment.
Councillor Kemp supported the amendment and Councillor Rust made reference to the financial support given by the TUC during the campaign.

Councillor Joyce made reference to the Labour Party involvement.
Councillor Parish commented that the motion probably did cover all bodies.

On being put to the vote the amendment was lost.

Councillor Dark summed and on being put to the vote was agreed unanimously.

RESOLVED: That the motion be supported.

[Click here to view the recording of this item on YouTube](#)

- 2) Councillor R Blunt proposed the following Notice of Motion (9/23), seconded by Councillor S Dark:

This Council recognises the significant work to date of the voluntary Towns Board members, its Officers and partners in developing and then progressing related, specified projects, leading directly to £25m of transformational government funding into Kings Lynn, in turn stimulating significant additional funding from other sources such as the County Council. This Council asks the new administration to prioritise working constructively with the Towns Board members, the County Council and partners to deliver all of these known and approved projects within the critical, short delivery timeframes specified so as not to put this funding in serious jeopardy.

In proposing the Motion Councillor Blunt commended the work of the Town Deal Board and urged the new Administration to continue its work with the Board and offered any support they required.

Councillor Dark in seconding the Motion set out the Government’s requirements to have the Board in order to spend the £25m awarded to the Borough which couldn’t be moved to other projects.

Councillor Parish responded that he considered the Motion redundant as he had met with the Chair of the Town Board and informed them that the projects would continue as existing but the Council would not be funding any gaps but would support applications for funding for the Guildhall so it would have to come back to Council at a later date. He had indicated that a third councillor position on the Board as a local

member was required which the Board had accepted. Councillor Parish also indicated that he had met with James Wild MP, D Pomfret and others on the MUCH project. He drew attention to the fact that a King's Lynn Councillor had been added to the Board.

Councillor Joyce indicated that the Labour Councillor had been asked to abstain from voting at the Board meetings. He indicated that they did not want to hand back the £25m grant money.

Councillor Moriarty recognised the work to date on the Board. He agreed that the Council did not want to hand back the funding awarded and did not intend to move any goal posts but there was much work to complete before the schemes were completed. He indicated that he wouldn't want to see the scrutiny panels hand tied in looking at the projects.

Councillor Long drew attention to the importance of the work of the Town Deal Board for west Norfolk. He drew attention to the work completed in delivering the School of Nursing.

Councillor Kemp indicated she would not support the motion and reminded people that the Council had agreed a quality assurance framework. She urged that projects such as MUCH should be reviewed and changed wherever needed.

Councillor Blunt welcomed the Leaders comments as he was unaware of the work done by the Leader to date. He acknowledged that he may not have submitted the Motion if he had been aware. He did have a concern about Councillor Kemp's comments.

The Motion was put to the vote and was lost.

RESOLVED: The Motion was lost.

[Click here to view the recording of this item on You Tube](#)

- 3) Councillor Blunt proposed that the following Notice of Motion (10/23), be deferred to the next meeting. This was seconded by Councillor Dark.

This Council recognises the vital role 'outside body' Councillor appointments play in providing effective links in to and out of bodies operating locally for the good of West Norfolk. In many cases these appointments help to monitor formal SLAs and financial grants from the local taxpayer, or are part of the external body's constitution and all provide the Council's/wider perspective in the formulation of partners policies, services and work programmes in mutually beneficial areas where Committees, Cabinet or Full Council have previously formally considered such a direct link Councillor or Councillors to be highly beneficial.

This Council instructs that any intended/potential review of these positions should be done in a considered, systematic, evidence based way and in consultation with the bodies affected re their needs and the impact of any withdrawing of this level of support will have on them with a formal paper up through Committees for debate at full Council as a 'critical decision' affecting others delivering for West Norfolk.

Whilst any such review and paper is being developed, Councillors and political groups will continue to take up and support these positions in a fair and proportionate way to ensure minimal impact on the operation of these important outside bodies.

RESOLVED: That the Motion be deferred to the next meeting of Council.

C:30

CABINET MEMBERS REPORTS

[Click here to view the recording of this item on You Tube](#)

Councillor Parish moved the Cabinet Members reports acknowledging that some members had some updates to give following publication.

Councillor Kemp gave an update on housing standards enforcement and empty homes.

Councillor Dark asked for brevity in updates from Cabinet members.

Councillor Moriarty informed Council that regarding the Local Plan the Inspectors had indicated that the timescale for the Gypsy and Traveller Accommodation Assessment needed to be submitted by February 2024. The topic papers requested by the Inspectorate would have an 8 week consultation period. He intended that a briefing be included for members of the Local Plan Task Group on strategies to deal with it at its next meeting.

Councillor Squire confirmed that 12 additional litter and dog waste bins were being installed along Heacham Beach. She also urged members to share the information on the RNLI Float to Live campaign.

Councillor Parish informed members that District Leaders were sending a joint letter to the Secretary of state about the Norfolk County Deal, all Leaders considered the deal had insufficient money, powers and participation. The County Council Leader had already written asking for further powers. Further iterations of the letter were being proposed.

Councillor Kunes asked Councillor de Whalley to confirm that the item produced in the Paper referring to initiatives being undertaken were those which had been brought forward by the previous administration including Parkway where members had voted against it he asked if he

would reference where the initiative had come from. Councillor de Whalley commented that the piece was representing the Council.

Councillor Bartrum asked Councillor Squire what steps were being taken to alleviate the high instance of fly tipping of large objects in her ward and around the borough. Councillor Squire responded that an audit of fly tipping and bulky waste tipping was being carried out. Work was being undertaken to track down fly tippers.

Councillor Rust explained that the funding hadn't yet been released for the Queen Elizabeth Hospital and car park asked Councillor Kemp if she would work closely with the Data Collection team at the Hospital to ensure that any further developments were taken into account and that the demographics of the area were taken into account. Councillor Kemp confirmed she had corresponded with the hospital and was aware of the growth issues and would work with them where she could. The Queen Elizabeth Management were working on information to allow flexibility to have information pertinent to the area.

Councillor Sandell asked Councillor Kemp about the subsidised leisure activities for young people which had taken place in previous years she asked if she supported them and would do so.

Councillor Kemp confirmed her support for these, but indicated that the funding for the events had been cut.

Councillor Devulapalli asked Councillor Beales if the Eastern side of the Parkway site would continue to be a wildlife site. Councillor Beales confirmed that £50,000 had been set aside for the scheme, a boardwalk would be sited, black poplar would be planted and invasive species removed. Other green initiatives on the site had been agreed by the previous administration and continued to be supported.

Councillor Heneghan asked Councillor de Whalley if Harding's Pits would be given Village Green status. He indicated he was keen to secure the future of that area as such and hoped to give an update at the next meeting.

Councillor Dark made reference to the "summer of play" scheme which was Borough Council funded but didn't appear to be operating in the current year. He asked Councillor Kemp about the future of Councillor Community Grants. Councillor Kemp informed members that the funding for the "summer of play" was Councillor Ring's portfolio. She passed to the Leader the Councillor Community Grant question.

Councillor Parish confirmed the scheme was going ahead once the funding was in place and drew attention to recently issued invitations issued to councillors to be trained on the use of the scheme.

Councillor Everitt asked Councillor Kemp that the Rail Delivery Group had decided that ticket offices at railway stations would be closed,

drawing attention to the fact that the King's Lynn Office was busy. He asked what steps were being taken to protect the ticket offices for the elderly vulnerable and those not on-line. Councillor Kemp confirmed she had gone onto the Rail web site to register her objection to the proposal, and considered it unacceptable that the well used public facility was being closed. She undertook to write to the MP and Minister to register the comments.

Councillor Devulapalli asked Councillor de Whalley if he could point out where she could find the Biodiversity Action Plan. Councillor de Whalley confirmed that the Habitat and Species Action Plan was managed by the Norfolk and Bio Diversity Partnership in response to legislation. He agreed to send the link on the web site.

Councillor Crofts asked Councillor Anota for an update on the progress for renovation of the Downham Market toilets and when they will be open. Councillor Anota agreed to provide a response in writing.

Councillor Rust asked Councillor Kemp if she would commit to writing to MPs and the Minister in charge of NHS dentistry to change the funding methodology to how dentists were paid for NHS work as it was acting as a barrier to more dentists taking on NHS work. Councillor Kemp confirmed she was in touch with the dentistry arm of the Integrated Care Partnership as many people couldn't get access to dentists and west Norfolk had the worst access to NHS dentistry. The contracts didn't encourage dentists to move and stay here. A report was being written and councillors were being invited to a meeting on the matter.

Councillor Lawrence asked Councillor Kemp for reassurance that the night shelter discussions and next steps were at one with officers and cabinet colleagues. Councillor Kemp said she was supporting the night shelter in the bid for Government funding.

Councillor Dark asked Councillor Squire about the removal of the Cabinet Member from the Hunstanton Action Group. He believed the nominee was from the Labour Group. Councillor Squire believed Councillor Ring was a member on the HAG. Councillor Joyce drew attention to the experience in such scenarios of an earlier Labour nominee.

Councillor de Winton asked Councillor Squire when the tide time notice was due to be installed in Old Hunstanton. He also offered a tour of his ward. Councillor Squire confirmed that the tide times sign should be erected before the school holidays.

Councillor Jamieson commented that he was concerned about Councillor Kemp's comments on the MUCH scheme when it would double the library space and provide other uses and would provide a modern and attractive building, he asked if Councillor Kemp opposed

the scheme which was in the capital programme for Norfolk County Council and needed the Borough Council's support.

Councillor Kemp responded that she felt it was sad that the Carnegie library had not been extended as it was a landmark building. She commented that she hoped that the County Council would re-consider putting money into the MUCH building and put it into the Carnegie library.

Councillor Spikings drew attention to the promotion of a public orchard in King's Lynn on contaminated land, and the costings involved in permitting the orchard and asked why it hadn't come through Panels and Cabinet. Councillor de Whalley confirmed it was still out for consultation.

Councillor Coates asked Councillor Kemp for clarification on points she had made that she would seek to cancel Fawkes in the Walks in the future and her reasoning behind it. Councillor Moriarty pointed out that the subject matter was part of Councillor Ring's portfolio. Councillor Ring would be invited to respond.

Councillor Humphrey asked Councillor Anota if he would continue to progress the detailed Car Parking Strategy initiated by the previous administration and supported by Hunstanton Town Council. Councillor Anota agreed to give a written answer.

Councillor Blunt asked Councillor de Whalley if the Council's comments against the Medworth Incinerator would continue to be heard as often as possible. Councillor de Whalley undertook to continue to abide by the Council's intent to object to the incinerator. He drew attention to the fact that a Boston Incinerator had been approved.

Councillor Long asked Councillor Squire about the Hunstanton Advisory Group why there was not a Cabinet member on the Group when it was a conduit between Hunstanton and the Council. Councillor Squire believed that Councillor Ring was involved with the HAG.

Question of the Leader

Councillor Dark made reference to Councillor Parish's signing of the Parkway contract which was the biggest building development with no press release. When Councillors had voted against the proposal in February, why had it been brought about now and in this way. Councillor Parish explained that to not do it would have been more costly to the Borough, but he considered it as an exemplar for private developers to emulate. He gave the caveat that the homes would now be for local people, and the press release could not be released until the document was signed, because the contract signatory for the construction company was on holiday. A release would be made once it was signed.

At this point the meeting had reached the 3 hour point so the meeting was closed.

On the close of the meeting Councillor Rust thanked the Chair and Vice-Chair for stepping in to cover the meeting.

The meeting closed at 7.40 pm

OUTSIDE BODY APPOINTMENTS AGREED AT COUNCILPart Cabinet/part Council appointments

Name of Organisation	Number of Representatives	2023/24 nominations
Borough Council/College of West Anglia Liaison Board	1 x Cabinet 1 x nominated by E&C (Councillor Osborne nominated by E&C)	T Parish J Osborne
Downham Market Leisure Centre Joint Management Committee	1 x Cabinet 2 x Council	A Bullen J Osborne P Devulapalli
King's Lynn and West Norfolk Area Museums Committee	1 x Cabinet 3 x E&C (Councillors Bland and non-Councillor Bill Davidson nominated by E&C) 1 x Council	M de Whalley P Bland, Bill Davidson (non cncl) A Bubb A Kemp

Council Appointments

Name of Organisation	Number of Representatives	2023/24 Appointments
Backhams Almshouses Trust	1	Christine Hudson (non cncl)
Bexwell Poors Land Charity	1	Tony White (NCC)
Brancaster Commons Committee	1	T De Winton
Burnham Overy Harbour Management Committee	1	S Sandell
Gaywood Allotment Trust	4	S Collop J Rust M Wilkinson Christine Hudson (non cncl)
Hunstanton and District Festival of Arts	1	A Bubb
Hunstanton Sailing Club Development Sub Committee Observer	1 x CPP – no nomination made by the Corporate Performance Panel. Please see section 4.1 of the report for further information.	C Rose
John Sugars Almshouses Charity	3	F Bone D Heneghan C Hudson (non cllr)

King's Lynn and West Norfolk Borough Charity	2	A Bubb C Joyce
King's Lynn Community Football	1	J Rust
King's Lynn Conservancy Board	4	B Ayres P Kunes S Ring M de Whalley
King's Lynn Emmerich Twinning Club	2	J Rust A Tyler (non cncl)
King's Lynn Town Football Club	1 E&C (Councillor Bland nominated by E&C)	Paul Bland
Marriott's Warehouse Limited	3	S Bearshaw R Blunt S Ring
Norfolk Countywide Community Safety Partnership Scrutiny Sub Panel	1 + Sub – E&C (non Councillor Christine Hudson and no substitute Member nominated by E&C)	C Hudson (non cncl)
Norfolk Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee	1 + sub – E&C (Councillor Devulapalli and Councillor Bhondi as substitute nominated by E&C)	P Devulapalli J Bhondi (sub)
North End Trust	1	B Jones
Outwell Charities	1	C Crofts
Queen Elizabeth Hospital Governors Council	1	J Rust
SNAP Downham Market	2	Chair - C Rose Vice Chair – J Osborne
SNAP Hunstanton	2	Chair – P Beal Chr or Vice Chair – A Dickinson
SNAP King's Lynn	2	Chair – A Ware Vice Chair – F Bone
Sibelco – Leziate Quarry	2	P Devulapalli M de Whalley
West Norfolk and King's Lynn Girls School Trust	1	S Sandell
West Norfolk Community Transport Project	1 x E&C (Councillor Everett nominated by E&C)	S Everett
West Norfolk Youth	1	J Rust

Advisory Group			
William Cleave Educational Foundation	2		P Devulapalli T Parish

APPOINTMENTS TO INTERNAL DRAINAGE BOARDS TO BE MADE BY FULL COUNCIL ON 13TH JULY 2023

Internal Drainage Board	No of reps Council permitted to nominate	<u>Parishes in Drainage Board area</u>	2023-2027 Borough Council reps
East of Ouse, Polver and the Nar	12	St Germans/St Peter KL West Winch Blackborough End East Winch Pentney Wormegay Tottenhill Watlington Runcton Holme Marham Shouldham Stow Bridge	T Barclay S Bearshaw C Crofts P Devulapalli A Dickinson C Joyce J Kirk B Long J Moriarty Martin Little (non cllr) C Rose
Churchfield and Plawfield	9	Outwell Upwell Three Holes	C Crofts J Kirk C Rose
Downham and Stow Bardolph	4	Stow Bardolph (Stow Bridge & Barroway Drove) Downham West Outwell Marshland St James	C Crofts A Dickinson D Tyler Mr S Carlton (non cllr)
King's Lynn	10	Those previously served by the following IDBs: Gaywood Magdalen Marshland Smeeth & Fen West of Ouse Wingland	S Bearshaw M Dye (Non Cllr) F Bone R Colwell B Jones M Little (non cllr) B Long J Rust A Ware M De Whalley
Littleport and Downham	1	Welney Denver Hilgay Southery	A White
Manea and Welney	1	Welney	C Crofts
Middle Level Commissioners	1		C Crofts
Needham and Laddus	9	Outwell Upwell	C Crofts J Kirk C Rose

Norfolk Rivers (Membership to 2026)	1	Those previously served by the following IDBs: North Norfolk Upper Nar	T Parish
Southery and District	8	Southery Hilgay Feltwell Hockwold Methwold	S Bearshaw A Holmes S Lintern M Storey A White
Stringside	1	Fincham Barton Bendish Boughton Stradsett Oxborough	S Lintern
Stoke Ferry	9	Stoke Ferry Wereham Wretton West Dereham Ryston Fordham Wroxham Denver Downham Market Wimbotsham Stow Bridge	S Bearshaw C Crofts A Holmes B Long S Lintern J Ratcliffe D Tyler A White
Upwell	3	Upwell Downham West Lakesend Welney	C Crofts J Kirk C Rose